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Tel 01926 497491


Monday 11th September 2017
Dear Parents / Carers
Welcome to Reception
Welcome to Reception! We would like to take this opportunity to tell you how pleased we are with all of our new children. We are amazed at how quickly all of the children have settled into school.  They are very happy and already enjoying  life in Reception. 
We would like to provide you with some important information and dates which will help you and your child as they continue to settle in.
Phonics / Curriculum Parent Meeting

This meeting will take place on Monday 25th September 2017 from 3:30 – 4:30. This is a very important meeting to attend because we will explain how you can support and encourage your child at home with phonics, reading and writing and we will also talk to you about other opportunities that you have for practising skills with your child at home. 
Key People

Effective Practice is about ensuring that all children get optimum benefit from their experiences in the EYFS. It is extremely important that practitioners work closely together with parents. Everyone’s contribution makes a difference to children’s learning and development. The four themes of the EYFS are: A Unique Child; Positive Relationships; Enabling Environments and Learning and Development. 

These themes and principles describe the features of practice on which the EYFS is based. They emphasise that the child is of first importance and that all relationships, experiences and the environment together influence how the child will develop, play and learn.

The role of the key person at nursery or pre-school is slightly different to the role of the key person / people in a Reception classroom, but just as important. Both you and your child need to know who the first key person is, the second key person (in case the first key person is unavailable) and who all of the other key people are in your child’s school life in Reception. This supports you when talking to your child at home about all aspects of their school day. Please refer to the table below to see who the key people are in Reception at Woodloes.

	
	RS
	RL

	1st Key Person / Class Teacher
	Mrs Stevens
	Miss Lyons

	2nd Key Person / Teaching Assistant
	Mrs Lowe
	Mrs Holland

	Lunchtime Mid-day Supervisors
	Mrs North / Mrs Bolt
	Mrs Bolt / Mrs North

	Forest School Leader (Wednesday afternoon)
	Mr Mitchell
	Mr Mitchell

	Forest School Teaching Assistant (Wednesday afternoon)
	Mrs Fletcher
	Mrs Fletcher


If you have any questions about key people, please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher.

Stay and Play in Reception
You are invited to ‘stay and play’ with your child on the following dates between 08:45 – 09:30

	RS
	RL

	Monday 2nd October 2017
	Friday 6th October 2017

	Friday 17th November 2017
	Monday 13th November 2017

	Monday 15th January 2018
	Friday 19th January 2018

	Friday 9th March 2018
	Monday 5th March 2018


We would be delighted if you could come and join your child in their play and learning experiences. Grandparents or other family members are also welcome. We look forward to seeing you on the above dates.
Home Learning

Your child’s Learning Journal tells the story of their learning. Over time it will become a celebration of their achievement and development, documenting the activities and experiences that your child has enjoyed in Reception and with family and friends at home.

At Woodloes Primary School we recognise the important role that parents play within the school community. We are constantly looking for ways to improve communication between home and school, recognising that if the relationship between school and home is a positive one, then children blossom at a faster rate. In order to help us compile your child’s Learning Journal we would really value your input. Please keep us informed about your child’s interests, learning and achievements outside school so we can work together to plan what is best for them. For example, it may be something your child has said / done that made you smile, a song they have sung, a piece of writing / art work, swimming without armbands, showing kindness towards others etc.
The Reception team will be observing, working and talking with your child as they are playing and learning. This helps us to get to know each child individually and the more we understand about their interests, skills, knowledge and talents, the better we are able to support their learning and development.

The team will add photographs, observations and pieces of your child’s work in their Learning Journal and as parents, you can record achievements on “WOW” sheets which we will provide for you. We will send a “WOW” sheet home with this letter and keep a pile of spare sheets by the classroom door for you to take whenever you need one. Always keep one at home incase you need it. Each time you return a “WOW” sheet to school, ask for another to replace it. 
You are welcome to look at your child’s Learning Journal with your child during stay and play sessions and parent consultation meetings. This enables you to share your child’s achievements and experiences from both home and school. 

Classroom observations and assessments – ipods in school
Our EYFS department (including Reception) use an electronic system for making assessments and observations of the children. This system is called ‘2Build a Profile’ by ‘2Simple’. It is a professional and powerful way to log children's achievements against the Early Years profile. Observations are made using an app on ipod devices. Every practitioner in Reception has an ipod for making observations of all Reception pupils. After observations have been made on the devices, they are then automatically sent via wifi to a secure website. We are keen for parents to recognise and understand how ipods are vital in helping us build pupils’ Learning Journals so if you see adults around the EYFS department with an ipod in their hand, they are simply doing their job, and not on their mobile phone! Parents have understandably mistaken ipods for mobile phones in the past.
We look forward to meeting all of you on Monday 25th September at 3:30. If you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher. Always come and speak to us about any worries that you may have. If you need to speak to us, please do so at the end of the school day. The mornings are very busy as we try to register the children and settle them into the school day.
Mrs Stevens and the Reception Team
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